MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13TH AUGUST 2012
In the Chair:
Councillor S Hunter
Members Present:
Councillors J Baird, S Blaney, D F Cunningham, W Graham, D M McAllister, N McAllister, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M A McKillop, S McKillop, C McShane, P McShane, C C Thompson. 
Also Present:
Mrs M Quinn, Director of Corporate Services




Mrs E Mulholland, Director of Development Services



Mr A McPeake, Director of Environmental Services




Mrs C Carey, Acting Tourism Development Officer




Ms Louise Scullion, Community Services Officer




Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer
12/18:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McCambridge 

Chairman’s Business
Members expressed their best wishes to Wayne Sutter for his Kintyre to Torr challenge.

Reference was made to events taking place from 17th – 19th August as part of the Ballycastle Community Development Group’s Community Sports Weekend.

It was agreed that the second Council Meeting of August would be moved forward to 20th August 2012.
12/18:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING AND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 11TH JUNE 2012

After discussion,



Councillor Graham proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,



“That the minutes of the Council Meeting and Annual General Meeting held on   11th June be adopted.”
12/18:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING AND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 11TH JUNE 2012


It was agreed that Councillor McCambridge’s arrival at the AGM would be noted.
12/18:04
NORTHERN IRELAND VETERANS ADVISORY & PENSIONS COMMITTEE PRESENTATION



A presentation was delivered by representatives of the Northern Ireland Veterans Advisory & Pensions Committee, followed by questions and answers.


Following discussion, in which the work of the Committee was commended by some members and other members disagreed;




Councillor S McKillop proposed,




Seconded by Councillor D McAllister,



“That Council nominate an Armed Forces Community Advocate to represent their organisation.”

After discussion,



Councillor P McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Thompson,



“That Council advocate peace and not war and educate young people not to go into the armed forces.”


It was suggested that this item be decided upon at the next Council Meeting.


Councillor Hunter informed the representatives of the Northern Ireland Veterans 

Advisory & Pensions Committee that they would let them know the outcome after the next Council Meeting.
12/18:05
CORPORATE SERVICES REPORT
The Report for Corporate Services Department having been circulated, was taken as read.
Ballycastle Community Development Group – Request the use of Council land
It was agreed that the request from Ballycastle Community Development Group for the use of Council land on 17th, 18th and 19th August to run the Community Sports Weekend would be approved.

Bushmills Salmon and Whiskey Festival Council Requests
It was agreed, in relation to the Bushmills Salmon and Whiskey Festival, that council could offer the following support; advice, assistance in clean up and provision of bins etc, advice on health and safety and risk assessments and publicity on the Council website and TIC.  This was agreed subject to Insurance documents and risk assessments being received prior to the event.

Seafront Exhibition Centre
It was agreed that item 14 on the Agenda would be brought forward.

Exhibition Centre, to lease for three years as opposed to one year
(Requested by Councillor P McShane)
A request was made for Council to consider a longer lease term for the Seafront Exhibition Centre to take into consideration outlay by prospective tenants.

After discussion, it was agreed to ask for a valuation for the Seafront Exhibition centre based on 1, 2 and 3 years lease and to investigate a pro rata scheme for pay back of expenditure for any outlay if Council needed use of the building before the term of the lease.
Lease in respect of foreshore and seabed at Bellisk occupied by a slipway and quay and Licence in respect of visitor moorings at Cushendall
After discussion,


Councillor Thompson proposed,


Seconded by Councillor C McShane,

“That Council contact all the shoreline Councils in the North regarding the antiquated and outdated rent payable to the Crown Estate for rent on the shoreline.”

After further discussion,

Councillor Baird proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor S McKillop,

“That further information be brought to Council regarding this issue and that a further meeting be considered.”

After further discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,
“That further information would be requested regarding the basis of the rise in the valuation before any further action be taken.”
Councillor Baird withdrew her amendment in favour of Councillor McIlroy’s amendment. 

Councillor Thompson requested a recorded vote.

On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment Councillors Baird, Graham, Hunter, D McAllister, McDonnell, McIlroy and S McKillop voted in favour of and Councillors Blaney, Cunningham, N McAllister, M A McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson voted against the amendment.  Councillor Hunter used her casting vote in favour of the amendment, which was carried. 
Digital Switchover Advice Point – Sheskburn House, Ballycastle
Further to a request from Digital Switchover, it was agreed to permit use of the Mayor’s Parlour on the 10th and 11th of October and 24th and 25th October to set up an advice point.
Equality Commission – Annual Progress Report

The Annual Progress Report was attached for member’s attention.
After discussion, it was agreed to approve the Equality Commission – Annual Progress Report.

Treasury Management and Banking Arrangements – Northern Bank Mandate

Reference was made to the structural reorganisation and that the Northern Bank mandate now needed to be updated.
After discussion, it was agreed to approve the updates to the treasury management and banking arrangements – Northern Bank Mandate to include Esther Mulholland, Aidan McPeake and Eileen Watson and to remove Peter Mawdsley.

Internal Audit 2012-13
After discussion, it was agreed to approve the Internal Audit Plan for 2012-13.

After discussion,


Councillor Baird proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the Corporate Services Report be adopted.”

12/18:06
DEVELOPMENT SERVICE’S REPORT
The Development Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Tourism Development Plan 2012-13
A presentation was delivered by the Acting Tourism Development Manager giving a Tourism overview.  This included the Tourism remit, an overview of year 1, actions for year 2 and questions and answers.
After discussion, in which the work of the Acting Tourism Development Manager was commended, it was agreed to approve the Tourism Development Plan for 2012-2013.

Councillors D McAllister and P McShane left the meeting.

After discussion on the pricing structures and access to the Giant’s Causeway and Carrick-a-rede, 

Councillor Baird proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That Council would invite the National Trust to make a presentation to Council regarding the Giant’s Causeway Visitor’s Centre and Carrick-a-rede.”
Councillors D McAllister and P McShane returned to the meeting.

Tourist Information Provision
Reference was made to a review of Network Tourist Information Standards and that Council was now being asked to decide if they wished to remain part of the new network and what type of service they wished to offer.  The three grades gateway, destination and local were outlined.
After discussion, it was agreed that Ballycastle Tourist Office would become a Destination Tourist Office, it was also agreed that further information would be brought back regarding the position of the tourist office being relocated to Portnagree House.

In answer to a query regarding the proposed Bushmills TIC, the HDS confirmed that this would open as a local TIC and then after operating for a time the standard would be reviewed.

Community Support Plan 2012-13
A presentation was delivered by the Community Services Officer giving an overview of the Community Support Programme, Community Grants and Funds, Summer Schemes, guidance and support available to community groups, community centres, provision of advice and partnership working to promote community development.
Councillor Baird left the meeting at this point.

After discussion, in which the work of the Community Services Officer was commended, it was agreed to approve the Community Support Plan for 2012-2013.

Arts Plan for Council 2012-13
Reference was made to the Arts Programme for 2012 – 2013 which had been circulated.  It was stated that this programme was similar to that in previous years as it builds on the success of now well established events.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the 2012-2013 Arts Programme.
Lammas Fair
Reference was made to meetings which had taken place following the Council Meeting of 23rd July. Options discussed were outlined. These were to one; maintain a total ban, two; use Ramoan Road or to three; maintain and enforce the ban on trading in Fairhill Street but allow use of the Fair Green and the Market Yard in a controlled environment.

It was stated that most members of the Working Group felt that option 3 could be recommended subject to a number of conditions and that this was to be reviewed again in 2013.

After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney,

“That option three be approved; maintain and enforce the ban on trading in Fairhill Street but allow use of the Fair Green and the Market Yard in a controlled environment.”

Councillor Baird returned to the meeting.
After discussion, in which issues such as, health and safety, costs to the ratepayer, were raised, legislation and Council’s responsibilities, horse trading at other fairs, preparation of the area, policing issues, street trading licences, animal welfare, stewarding of the area, venue suitability, betterment of Council facilities, the need for comprehensive figures in making the decision, tradition of horse trading, the petition against horse trading, 

Councillor C McShane proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor Thompson,


“That option one be approved; maintain a total ban with Council and the PSNI 
working together to enforce it.”

The meeting continued in committee.

The role of the Council and the PSNI in policing the ban was discussed.

The meeting continued out of committee.

Recorded votes were requested for the proposal and amendment.

On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment, Councillors N McAllister, McDonnell, M A McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson voted in favour of and Councillors Baird, Blaney, Graham, Hunter, D McAllister, McIlroy and S McKillop voted against the amendment which was lost.  Councillor Cunningham abstained.
On a recorded vote being taken on the proposal, Councillors Baird, Blaney, Cunningham, Graham, Hunter, D McAllister, McDonnell, McIlroy and S McKillop voted in favour of and Councillors N McAllister, M A McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson voted against the proposal which was carried.

It was stated in relation to the Lammas Fair that St George’s Market had been secured to trade in a 200ft marquee at the seafront and that the market would be paying for itself.

Councillors C McShane, P McShane and N McAllister left the meeting at this point.

Carrickmore Road to Fairhead PROW
The meeting continued in committee.

Councillors D McAllister and McIlroy left the meeting at this point.

Reference was made to negotiations with land owners along the Public Right of Way and correspondence received from a solicitor representing one of the landowners.  A copy of the letter and plans of proposals were circulated for members.

Councillors C McShane and N McAllister returned to the meeting.

Following discussion, during which Councillors McIlroy and P McShane returned to the meeting and Councillor M A McKillop left and returned to the meeting, it was agreed to seek further legal assurances that the work specified would be completed prior to Council taking any decision.
The meeting continued out of committee.

It was agreed that item 10 on the agenda would be brought forward at this point.

Council create a partnership with those involved in the Atlantic Eco Salt and any other necessary in order to submit a funding application to Heritage Lottery Fund’s Landscape Partnership Scheme for proposed walking trail to Fair Head.
(Requested by Councillor Cunningham)

After discussion,

Councillor Cunningham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Hunter and resolved,

“That Council create a partnership with those involved in the Atlantic Eco Salt and any other necessary in order to submit a funding application to Heritage Lottery Fund’s Landscape Partnership Scheme for proposed walking trail to Fair Head.”

Leisure Services Strategy
Reference was made to the recent reorganisation bringing all recreation and sports facilities, including community centres, sports development and healthy living activities into one section ‘Leisure Services’. 

It was stated that this service needed to have a clear strategic direction with achievable SMART objectives set out within a timeframe which will bring it through to RPA. 
It was recommended that Council commission a two year strategy and action plan for Leisure Services and that this piece of work could be funded from the shortfall from the Tourist Events Fund.

After discussion, it was agreed that Council commission a two year strategy and action plan for Leisure Services and that this would be done in house by the Interim Project Accountant.

Councillor S McKillop requested that it be noted that Sports and recreation facilities were needed in Bushmills and that this should be taken into account in the strategy, she stated that Bushmills had been neglected.
Request received from Bushmills THI Partnership
Reference was made to a request from Bushmills THI Partnership following their unsuccessful application to the Heritage Lottery Fund for a second Townscape Heritage Initiative in Bushmills. 

Options available were discussed and it was confirmed that there were no other debts or insurance claims pending.

After discussion,

Councillor McIlroy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Hunter and resolved,

“That Council take on liability for the clawback period of the Grant for Bushmills THI Partnership.”
Seeding Grant Application – North Antrim Bands Forum
Reference was made to a Seeding Grant Application from North Antrim Bands Forum.  

It was noted that the application met criteria and was recommended for approval.

After discussion, in which issues such as, the forum being made up of bands from Moyle and Ballymoney, a reduced award being made to the members of the forum from Moyle, setting a precedent, previous practice for groups applying from outside Moyle, benefits to Moyle, betterment of the area, the application meeting criteria, working with young people and the location of the base of the group, were raised;

Councillor S McKillop proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy,


“That the recommendation be accepted.”


Councillor P McShane proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor N McAllister,


“That the application be withdrawn as not all the bands were from the Moyle 
area or that it be applied pro rata for those within Moyle.”


Councillor Thompson proposed a further amendment,


Seconded by Councillor M A McKillop,

“That no decision be taken until further information be brought back to Council.”
On a recorded vote being taken on the second amendment, Councillors Cunningham, N McAllister, M A McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson voted in favour of and Councillors Baird, Graham, Hunter, McIlroy and S McKillop voted against the amendment which was carried. Councillors Blaney and McDonnell abstained.

Seeding Grant Application – Ramoan Friendship Group
Reference was made to an application for a Seeding Grant from Ramoan Friendship Group.

It was noted that this application met criteria and was recommended for approval.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the application.
Community Small Grant Applications – Ramoan Friendship Group and Armoy Over 55’s Club

Reference was made to applications for a Community Small Grant for Ramoan Friendship Group and Armoy Over 55’s Club.

It was noted that these applications met criteria and were recommended for approval.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the applications.

Lammas Fair Street Entertainer’s Competition
Nominations were sought for three members to judge the Lammas Fair Street Entertainer’s Competition.

After discussion,


Councillor P McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That Councillors Hunter, M A McKillop and McIlroy be nominated.”

Councillors Baird and Hunter left the meeting at this point.

After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That the Development Services Report be adopted.”
12/18:07
MOTION: THAT THIS COUNCIL SUPPORTS THE SAME RIGHTS AND ENTITLEMENTS OF CIVIL MARRIAGE FOR ALL CITIZENS REGARDLESS OF RACE, RELIGION, SEXUALITY


(Requested by Councillor N McAllister)
After discussion,

Councillor N McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M A McKillop and resolved,


“That this Council supports the dame rights and Entitlements of Civil Marriage 
for all citizens regardless of race, religion, sexuality.”

It was noted that Councillors S McKillop and McDonnell disagreed with the motion.

Councillor S McKillop left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Baird returned to the meeting at this point.
12/18:08
CAUSEWAY COAST ARTS COMMITTEE (ONE MEMBER CAN BE NOMINATED) (DEFERRED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING)


After discussion,




Councillor C McShane proposed,




Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved,




“That Councillor P McShane be nominated.”
12/18:09
THAT COUNCIL ERECT “NO DUMPING” SIGNS AT BOTH ENDS OF THE LOANAN BETWEEN CUSHENDALL BEACH AND LAYDE ROAD



(Proposed by Councillor Thompson)



After discussion, in which issues such as dumping on the path, use of the path, a letter from a resident of Layde Road, Council’s responsibility and land ownership and flooding, were raised;




Councillor Thompson proposed,




Seconded by Councillor M A McKillop and resolved,


“That no dumping signs be erected on Council land between Cushendall Beach and the cliff path.”
Councillors N McAllister and C McShane left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Graham left the meeting at this point.

12/18:10
COUNCIL CREATE A PARTNERSHIP WITH THOSE INVOLVED IN THE ATLANTIC ECO SALT AND ANY OTHER NECESSARY IN ORDER TO SUBMIT A FUNDING APPLICATION TO HERITAGE LOTTERY FUND’S LANDSCAPE PARTNERSHIP SCHEME FOR PROPOSED WALKING TRAIL TO FAIR HEAD



(Requested by Councillor Cunningham)


This item had been dealt with earlier in the meeting.
12/18:11
GIVEN THE HIGH INCIDENCE OF CARDIAC ARREST IN NI THE COUNCIL DECIDE TO FIT DEFIBRILLATORS AT ALL OUR SPORTS AND COMMUNITY FACILITIES.  FURTHERMORE THAT ALL STAFF AND KEY PERSONNEL ARE TRAINED IN THE USE OF THIS IMPORTANT LIFE SAVING EQUIPMENT WHICH WAS INVENTED BY PROFESSOR FRANK PANTRIDGE WHEN HE WAS A MEDICAL CONSULTATN IN BELFAST



(Requested by Councillor Baird)



Councillor Hunter returned to the meeting.



Councillor Graham returned to the meeting.



After discussion, it was agreed that an audit of defibrillators in the Moyle area would be carried out and that consideration would be given at the time of the rates meeting to fit these in all our sports and Community facilities training key staff and officers who would like to take part.
12/18:12
THAT COUNCIL CONSIDER PLACING A BENCH IN HIGH STREET, CUSHENDALL



(Requested by Councillor M A McKillop)



After discussion,



Councillor M A McKillop proposed,




Seconded by Councillor P McShane,




“That Council agree to place a bench in High Street, Cushendall after one was 
removed for maintenance and never replaced.”



Councillors N McAllister and McIlroy returned to the meeting.



Reference was made to the fact that this was Roads Service land and that a bench could not be placed there without their permission.



After discussion, it was agreed that a site meeting would be arranged with Roads Service in attendance at High Street, Cushendall to discuss the provision of a replacement bench.




Councillor McIlroy referred to a bench which had been removed from the top of Church Street in Bushmills, he stated that this had been removed by Council in order to provide a replacement bench but to date this had not been replaced.  It was stated that this was very important for elderly residents.




After discussion,





Councillor McIlroy proposed,





Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,





“That Council agree to reinstate a bench at Church Street, Bushmills.”
12/18:13
SUMMER SEATS IN QUAY ROAD



(Requested by Councillor P McShane)


Councillor P McShane asked that Council write to Roads Service to ask if it would be possible to look at placing summer seats at Quay Road.  He stated that it was a long walk from the Diamond to the Quay Road especially for elderly residents.



Councillor Baird left the meeting at this point.



After discussion, it was agreed that two benches would be provided at the garden area of the park at Quay Road Ballycastle.

12/18:14
EXHIBITION CENTRE, TO LEASE FOR THREE YEARS AS OPPOSED TO ONE YEAR



(Requested by Councillor P McShane)


This item had been dealt with earlier in the meeting.
12/18:15
CONFERENCES AND COURSES



Nilga – Climate NI.  To be held on 4th September 2012 at Craigavon Civic Centre


After discussion,




Councillor P McShane proposed,




Seconded by Councillor Cunningham and resolved,


“That Councillors N McAllister, M A McKillop, Blaney and McIlroy be nominated to attend.”

Onshore Wind Energy Seminar Series.  To be held on 4th September 2012 at

Curryfree Wind Farm

After discussion,


Councillor Hunter proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,


“That Councillors Cunningham and P McShane be nominated to attend.”

It was noted that Councillor Cunningham would be in attendance providing he was not called upon for Jury Service.

Citizen’s Advice Bureau – Overview of the changes to the Social Security Benefit System and Welfare Reform.  To be held on various dates listed as circulated
After discussion,


Councillor P McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That Councillors Thompson, M A McKillop and Cunningham be nominated to 
attend.”

It was noted that Councillor Cunningham would be in attendance providing he was not called upon for Jury Service.

Advanced Diploma in Civic Leadership and Community Planning 
There were no nominations.
12/18:16
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985
The Clerk stated applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 for the following;

· Application for the Renewal of a liquor Licence premises at Bushmills Hotels Limited, 

· Application for the Transfer and Renewal of liquor licence, Giants Causeway Hotel, The Mount Charles Group Limited.

· Application for the renewal of Bookmaking Office Licence, Toals Bookmakers, Cushendall.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 120 Glen Road, Glenariffe, Gary O’Loughlin.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at Bush House, 72/74 Main Street, Bushmills, Raymond John Gray

· Application for renewal of a liquor licence for CB Bars Ltd, 7 Ann Street Ballycastle, Cormac O’Connor and James Bernard Brennan.

· Application for renewal of a liquor licence for The Gawn Inn, Silvercliffs Holiday Village, Ballycastle, Hagans Leisure Ltd.

· Renewal of Bookmaking Office Licence, Ciara McCusker, Main Street, Bushmills.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 5 Bridge Street, Cushendall, Declan Birt.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 6 Bridge Street, Cushendall, Matin Maguire.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at The Glens Hotel, Cushendall, Martin James McCarron.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 60 Moyle Road, Ballycastle, Henderson Retail Ltd.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 56 – 58 Main Street, Bushmills, Kashmire Ltd

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 6 Seaport Avenue, Sweeney’s Wine Bar Ltd

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at The Marine Hotel, Ballycastle, McAlister Investments Limited (acting by its Administrative Receivers)

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at The Nook, 48 Causeway Road, Bushmills, Peter Kane and Darren Taggart.

· Renewal of a Guest House Licence, Hillcrest Country House, 306 Whitepark Road, Bushmills, Jeanette McLaughlin.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at 250/252 Castlecat Road, Dervock, Ballymoney, Sharon and Stephen McKillop.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at The Scotch House Bar, Bushmills, James Andrew and Stanley McFarland.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at Wineflair, 8 Dalriada Avenue, Cushendall.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at Co-op, 8-9 The Diamond, Ballycastle.

· Application for renewal of liquor licence at Rook’s Nest, Armoy, William Huey and Charles Dobbin.

· Renewal of Bookmaking Office Licence, 3 Anne Street, Ballycastle, Willstan Ltd.

There were no objections to the above applications.
In reply to a query, it was agreed that the ACE would bring back further information from LPS on the rating situation with regard to National Trust Properties re Giant’s Causeway.
Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.
12/18:17
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.
12/18:18
CORRESPONDENCE

(a) Council Committee document
This document was noted.
(b) Letter dated 20th July 2012 from Department of the Environment in response to Council’s letter regarding Local Government Reform
This letter was noted.

(c) Letter dated 23rd July 2012 from the Department of the Environment regarding a consultation document – A Review of the Local Government Staff Commission.
This letter was noted.
(d) Email dated 25th July 2012 regarding dates and locations for Reducing Offending Consultation Events.

This letter was noted.

(e) Letter dated 26th July 2012 from Mosside Development Group regarding a Council nomination to sit on their group. 

After discussion, it was agreed that the five Causeway Councillors would be nominated.
(f) Letter from Roads Service in response to queries raised at Council Meeting of 25th June 2012.
This letter was noted.

(g) Letter dated 30th July 2012 from Planning Appeals Commission regarding appeal for Mr John Hunter E/2010/0205/F 

This letter was noted.
(h) Letter dated 2nd August 2012 from the Minister of Enterprise Trade and Investment in response to Council’s letter regarding the Gathering Initiative 2013 

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter be sent to Minister Arlene Foster to ask that she show leadership regarding the Gathering 2013 as Tourism Ireland have stated that this event will be promoted on all All Island basis
 Correspondence circulated on the night
Letter dated 9th August 2012 from Bushmills Traders Association

Reference was made to the request for Council representation on the Bushmills Traders Association Group.

After discussion, it was agreed that the five Causeway Councillors would be nominated to sit on the Bushmills Traders Association.

Letter dated 8th August 2012 from Mary Peter’s Trust
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would not take a corporate package for 10 people to attend the Mary Peters 40 Golden Years event in the Belfast Opera House on 3rd September.

Reference was made to the end of the Olympics and the success enjoyed by Ireland. After discussion, it was agreed that a statement would be put into the newspaper congratulating all the medal winners during the Olympics.
12/18:19
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Heart of the Glens Festival
(Requested by Councillor Thompson)

Reference was made to the success of the Heart of the Glens Festival and congratulations were offered to the organisers and all who took part. 

The meeting concluded at 23:00pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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